
 

February 27, 2025 

 

Members of the Transit Commission 

City of Racine 

 

Dear Transit Commissioners, 

 

Due to a change of ownership, the Transit Department and the City Attorney’s Office are requesting permission to enter 

into a Consent and Novation Agreement assigning rights and obligations under the existing Kenosha-Racine-Milwaukee 

commuter bus purchased transportation agreement with the City of Racine from Wisconsin Bus Lines, Inc., to Wisconsin 

Transit Lines, LLC, doing business as Coach USA Wisconsin.  

 

No interruption in purchased transportation services is anticipated under this novation agreement, as two option years 

are included in the existing contract, authorized under Resolution 0296-22. 

 

It is recommended that the Mayor and City Clerk be authorized and directed to execute a Consent and Novation 

Agreement.  

 

There is no fiscal impact. The contract amount for purchased transportation is provided by state and federal operating 

assistance with no local share. 

 

Sincerely, 

 
Trevor Jung 

Transit & Mobility Director 

 

cc:  Mayor Cory Mason 

Jim Sullivan, City Administrator 

Scott Letteney, City Attorney 

Kathleen Fischer, Finance Director 

 

Transit Department 
 
City Hall 
730 Washington Avenue 
Racine, Wisconsin  53403 
262.636.9123 – City Hall 
262.619.2443 – RYDE Racine 

 
City of Racine, Wisconsin 

 
Trevor Jung 

Transit & Mobility Director 
 

Willie McDonald 
General Manager 

 


